
 

 

 

2126 S. La Rosa Drive 
Tempe, Arizona 85282 

m 602.790.8311 o 480.478.9585 www.coffmanstudio.com jim@coffmanstudio.com office@coffmanstudio.com 

 
 
 

 
 
February 14, 2017 

 

Re:  Review of WORKING DRAFT #1 of the Paradise Valley Bicycle and Pedestrian Master Plan  

Dear Reviewers: 

It is with pleasure that Coffman Studio provides this first working draft of the Paradise Valley Bicycle and 

Pedestrian Master Plan for your review and discussion.   

This plan builds off and seeks to implement the Town’s 2012 General Plan as it relates to non-

motorized means of travel within Paradise Valley. The Plan aims to complement the Town’s vision 

and seeks to develop a more detailed implementation of the non-motorized goals and policies. 

The main component of the plan is Chapter Two: The Plan, so if your time is limited, focus your 

attention here. You’ll notice several significant changes from the 2012 General Plan: 

• Pedestrian Facilities Route Map added 

• Bicycle Facilities added to Lincoln Drive and Tatum Boulevard 

• Camelback Manor Drive has been deleted as a bike route 

• Optional Cross Section Designs for three roads. The Plan should eventually recommend 

specific street cross sections for specific segments or all of a roadway corridor for: 

• Lincoln Drive 

• Tatum Boulevard 

• McDonald Drive 

• Added Local Street classification of ‘Enhanced Local Street’ which seeks to distinguish local 

level streets that have a bike facility designation, i.e., Desert Fairways Drive, Hummingbird 
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Lane, others, and seeks to provide neighborhood level routes throughout Town as an 

alternative to riding on Collector Streets and Major Arterials. 

• Collector Street Classification has been split into two: Major and Minor Collectors to better 

reflect actual roadway environments on already designated Collector Streets 

• Addition of Wayfinding/Signage design guidelines, goals and implementation strategies 

Chapter Three: Action provides numerous implementation strategies and tools.  

This document is in a ‘Word’ format to ensure simple editing during early drafts.  A graphic 

format will be developed for the 3rd draft.  The final graphic format will be visually and 

functionally compatible with the Town’s 2012 General Plan to ensure ease of navigate between 

the two documents. 

Please review for content, flow and general organization of the document. Any edits of minor 

grammatical errors would be appreciated as we continue through the subsequent plan drafts. 

Thank you in advance for your thoughtful review and comments. 

 

 

James Coffman, RLA 

Consulting Project Manager 












































































































































































